

## **Fentiman and Richborne Terrace Residents' Association Meeting**

**17<sup>th</sup> September 2020 19:30**

### **Present:**

Sally Warren, Janice Munday, Jill Gregson, Rosalind Halifax, Catriona Cook, Lucia Chaplin

Many thanks to John Roome for his years of contribution to the Residents' Association. He has decided to resign from the committee.

### **Actions from last meeting**

Farmers Market now re-established.

Other items covered by agenda.

### **Website hosting**

All agree that we can transition to a different website.

Martin has kindly done lots of work to buy a new domain name, and will be able to transfer the information over. Lucia will continue to update the website.

Note that the Migration Museum is no longer operating in Vauxhall, but has moved to Lewisham.

### **Winter Drinks**

Fentiman Arms have agreed that we could have the upstairs room, or the garden, on 9<sup>th</sup> December 2020.

Unsure whether this will be possible given covid-19, so we will need to keep an eye on the regulations.

We have all met new people through the WhatsApp groups who might be interested to meet others through this. Sally will put the date into the newsletter with the understanding that it might not be possible.

### **WhatsApp Groups**

Agreed that it might be nice for the Residents' Association committee members to be added to the other street's WhatsApp group so we all know which issues are being discussed.

Ros will ask Clare Gardner if she can add the Fentiman Road committee members.

### **Fentiman Back Alley**

There is a back-alley WhatsApp group, and one member has put in a new lock which is the same as the old lock. Nobody has come forward to claim the cost of the previous replacement lock which did not prove to be effective.

### **Safer Neighbourhood**

They are not currently meeting, but they are responding to emails.

When Jill has informed them about crimes, they have responded. Jill encouraged the reporting of any crimes, even seeming small ones like stolen packages. Photos are helpful, but only if it is safe to take them.

We could remind residents that click and collect is an option.  
Jill will contact Vauxhall One to see if plans have progressed for making Vauxhall a hub, where cycle deliveries are possible.

### **Oval LTN**

There was a very small demonstration against the Oval LTN by the group One Oval, in combination with other groups from Lambeth.

Agreed it is important for individuals to feed back to our MP Florence Eshalomi about how they feel about the LTN she has specifically requested this

Ros has spoken to James Swayne from Father Nature regarding the plants which have apparently been tampered with – he had seen the planter, and has said he is happy to do some replanting, and attend the Richborne Terrace gardening day.

There will be warning letters that will start to be sent out once a certain specific sign is put up in the next couple of weeks. Fines will then be the next step. Most people are obeying the LTN so far.

### **Planning**

Very few planning items on the website, as Lambeth are very busy and behind e.g. Europcar is still not mentioned on the website.

One resident has raised a question as to whether the new Use Classes Order was being considered by the developers for the Eurocar site, which might be the reason for delay, but we thought it was just Lambeth being behind. Some residents on Palfrey remain concerned about the impact on light.

Janice has reached out to the Musicians Union, who are on that site. She has also been in touch with Green Shoots nursery and will contact other properties adjacent to the site who may not be aware of the proposed development

### **Action Points:**

- Lucia to liaise with Martin regarding the website.
- Sally to put the Dec 9<sup>th</sup> date in the next newsletter – but pending covid-19 regulations
- Jill will contact Vauxhall One to see if plans have progressed for making Vauxhall a hub, where cycle deliveries are possible.
- Committee members to be added to other street's WhatsApp groups
- Sally to put onto the newsletter that Flo has requested for individuals to feedback to her their thoughts on the LTN.
- All to ask around for new members to the committee
- Next meeting end of October/ start of November